
Long Beach City College contracts with the Long Beach Police Department (LBPD) to 
provide protective services on the Liberal Arts and Pacific Coast campuses.  The 
LBCC police officers wear either dark blue or green uniforms with LBPD patches. The 
LBPD is not an arm of the immigration authority and does not perform immigration 
duties. LBPD is dedicated to ensuring the safety of our entire community.

After consultation among the LBCC administration and LBCC police officers, we have 
identified the following procedures for students to use if they come into contact with 
Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE). 

For our Administrative Procedure on Immigration Enforcement, please see AP 3415 
that will be located here: https://www.lbcc.edu/post/3000-2

If you see a federal ICE agent or other federal official on campus, 
immediately contact LBCC’s Office of the Superintendent-President at 
(562) 938-4559 or Public Safety at (562) 938-4910.  

If any federal ICE agent or other federal official approaches you on 
campus, immediately contact LBCC’s Office of the 
Superintendent-President at (562) 938-4559 or Public Safety at 
(562) 938-4910.  

LBCC Police officers are authorized and prepared to assist our students 
and employees if a federal ICE agent or other federal official appears on 
campus. They will respond immediately to all calls.   

Upon determination that ICE has made contact with any student or 
employee on campus, the College will provide them with the resources 
available to support them in dealing with ICE officials. 
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